
Minutes of the meeting of the LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE held at the Council 
Offices, Whitfield on Tuesday, 20 December 2016 at 3.15 pm.

Present:

Sub-Committee:

Chairman: Councillor P M Brivio

Councillors: S F Bannister
M J Holloway

Officers:

Legal Adviser:
Licensing Officer:
Administrator:

Contentious and Regulatory Lawyer
Licensing Enforcement Officer
Technical Support Officer - Licensing
Democratic Support Officer

Persons attending in connection with the Hearing

As shown on the Notice of Determination (NOD/2016/007T).

17 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

There were apologies for absence received from Councillor B J Glayzer and D A 
Sargent.

18 APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS 

It was noted that, in accordance with Council Procedure Rule 4, Councillors M J 
Holloway and S F Bannister were appointed as substitutes for Councillors B J 
Glayzer and D A Sargent respectively.

19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest made by Members.

20 LICENSING ACT 2003 - APPLICATION FOR A TEMPORARY EVENT NOTICE 
FOR AN EVENT TO BE HELD AT MARMARIS KEBAB, 1 SOUTH STREET, DEAL. 

The sub-committee considered an Objection Notice given by Kent Police, citing the 
Licensing Objective of prevention of crime and disorder, in response to a Temporary 
Event Notice served on the Licensing Authority by Mrs Dilber Kyazim Tasim for 
events to be held at Marmaris Kebab, 1 South Street, Deal, CT14 7W, for late night 
refreshment on: 29 December 2016 from 23:00 hrs until 02:00 hrs the day following, 
30 December 2016 from 23:00 hrs until 02:00 hrs the day following, and 31 
December 2016 from 23:00 hrs until 03:00 hrs the day following.



On the basis of the representations of the applicant, her representative and the 
Chief Officer of Police Objection Notice, the sub-committee found the following facts 
to be established:

(i) A new CCTV system had been installed in the premises which included 
new digital cameras with wireless connection.

(ii) Mrs D Tasim had delivered in-house training to her staff which covered 
topics within the Licensing Act 2003.

(iii) Mrs D Tasim and Mr J Ashmore had completed conflict management 
training.

(iv) Staff would complete and maintain an incident book.

(v) Posters had been ordered to be displayed in the premises requesting that 
customers leave the premises quietly and that a zero tolerance policy in 
regard to anti-social behaviour would be in operation.

(vi) Mrs D Tasim was a member of Dover Partnership Against Crime and Pub 
Watch.

(vii) An SIA trained doorman would be on the premises during the licensable 
hours applied for.

(viii) Staff had been trained in how to ask customers to leave the premises and 
persistent troublemakers would be banned.

(ix) Mrs D Tasim and Mr J Ashmore would be on the premises during the 
licensable hours applied for.

In reaching its finding, the sub-committee took into account S105 of the Licensing 
Act 2003, the guidance with regard to temporary event notices and the council’s 
statement of licensing policy.

RESOLVED: That a Counter Notice would not be given.

The meeting ended at 4.03 pm.


